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So in Christ we, though many, form one body, and each member belongs to all the others. Romans 12:5

Greetings to the Members of Redeemer Lutheran Church:

We are countless different parts of the whole — we have vastly different jobs, different talents, and different
opinions, but we, a community of believers, together are one, unified “being”, a single entity through Jesus
Christ.

None of us exists outside this one body. No believer is unattached. We are all members of each other —
connected to one another in service towards one another.

As August begins we are reminded that the lazy days of summer will soon be at an end. These are the days for
preparing for back —to-school, harvesting gardens and crops, and beginning to think about completing those
summer projects and jobs we planned to do but just haven’t found the time for yet.

August will be a good time for our faith community to prepare for our future needs as well. Church President,
Dan Weisensel, has arranged an informational meeting with Bishop Mansholt and the Bishop’s Associate Rev.

Amy Engebose. All members are welcome and encouraged to attend the 6:00 meeting on Wednesday, August
14", This will be a great opportunity to ask question as to the resources available to us as we move forward.

Our Council Committees are working together to continue to provide our church family with opportunities for
worship, fellowship, and education opportunities within a safe environment.

Vice-President Arla Block and members of the Worship, Music and Arts Committee have secured supply
pastors as well as lay members for our worship services. They have planned our services to provide us with an

opportunity for worship each Sunday. Communion in August will be August 11 and August 25.

The Parish Education Committee has planned and will implement Vacation Bible School on August 13, 14 and
15 for Redeemer youth and guests, ages 3 to 5" grade.

The Parish Life Committee is planning a Pot-Luck Game Night for all on August 20", from 6-8 pm. We will
have Sundaes on Sunday following the 6:30 worship on August 25,

The Trustees continue to evaluate needs for both our Church Home and Parsonage property.
Please continue to support our church with prayer, your time, talents, and resources.

So in Christ we, though many, form one body, and each member belongs to all the others. Romans 12:5



August Worship Assistants

Communion Officiant
Date Usher Reader .
Assistant

:::;?;y“ Faith Kristof Joy Hartleben Yim Hartleben
Sunday Lois

August 11 Anderson aain Heiley Aun Hawley Pastor Barry Levine
Sunday Dan & Karon .

August 18 Weisensel i — Gary Clark
Sunday

August 25 | Faith Kristof | Ann Hawley Ann Hawley Pastor Betty Wyatt
6:30 pm

Please sign up to assist with worship.

The sheets are on the bulletin board in the Gathering Space. Thank you.

ALTAR GUILD:
January & February: Gail Koehler & Ruthie Olsen
March & April: Dianne Long & Leslie Hill
May & June: Dave & Shirley Schmidt & Linda Evje
July: Lois Anderson & Nancy Pehlke  August: Miriam Nelson
September: Peggy Hartleben & Peggy Emmel  October: Deb Rieck
November & December: Lori Hartleben & Fay Rosenow

The duties include set up and clean up of communion, changing the
altar cloths (when needed) and watering the plants.

NEWSLETTER SPONSORS
Thank you to all the newsletter sponsors:

August 2019 — Carol Klinner — In memory of her husband, Hilbert
September 2019 — Mary Ann Peters — In honor of her granddaughter, Delcie Peters’ wedding
October, 2019 — Ruth Bowers — In memory of her husband, Alan and son, John
November 2019 — Ann Block — In memory of her husband, Ben
December 2019 — Carol Klinner — Thankfulness for my family and friends
January, 2020 — Carlton & Jean Benz ~ In honor of their 65" wedding anniversary &
in memory of their sons Larry & Brian

If you would like to sponsor the newsletter for 2020, please make a check payable to
Redeemer Lutheran Church for $60.00 and write a note with your name and the month you
would like to sponsor. Please include on the note in honor of or in memory of (if you wish).
This can be put in with the weekly offering or mailed to the church office.
Thank you to all who sponsor the monthly newsletter!



Funeral Meal Coordinators Needed

QOoo! Oool
Me! I'll do it!
Pick me!

This important position is in need of volunteers to
coordinate meals for funerals held at our Church. This
position is the liaison with the funeral home and
family to set up the funeral meal. This position also
works to coordinate servers, volunteers for
salads/desserts and set-up/clean-up for each funeral.

If you have an interest or want to learn more please
contact Leslie Hill at 715-253-2017.

Jim Hartleben, will be our lay leader on Sunday, August 4™. He has been involved
in the TULIP parish and will hold an informational question and answer session
following worship that Sunday for all interested congregation members.

Game Night

The Parish Life Committee will host a Family Game Night on Tuesday,
August 20™ from 6:00 - 8:00 pm. Bring a dish to pass — we will eat first Q
then play games. You are also welcome to bring a game.



Our Pie in July Social on July 28th following
worship was lively with conversation and delicious
pie and ice cream. Thank you to all who provided
food and service for this opportunity to spend time
together.

Sundaes on Sunday

Following our 6:30 pm worship service on August 25th we
will enjoy ice cream sundaes.

If you are able to provide ice cream or sundae toppings,
please sign-up in the gathering space.

Get ready, the Fall Bazaar is coming
October 12™! It’s not too soon to
think about getting your craft items
ready for sale or a basket together
for the Basket Raffle!

Basket ideas include, but are not limited to: a Movie Basket which might include
DVD’s, microwave popcorn, a popcorn bowl, sparkling juice; a Coffee Lovers’
Basket which might include coffee, creamer, mugs, cookies; a Packer Fan Basket
or a Badgers Fan Basket including sports themed items; A basket with products
from a local business. Ideas are endless!




' VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL:
¢ Theme: Friends of the Bible

Aug. 13-15, 2019 9a.m.tolp.m.
for 3 yr olds-5" grade

t Older children are welcome to be helpers.
| Confirmation students, this counts for service
& hours-for those going into confirmation this fall too!

Bring a sack lunch.
Friends are we!oome!

Aug. 15-to Mission Lake (weather permitting)

Please call the church office to register or mail or bring this form to the church. All are welcome! Any
adults who would like to help, please call Ann Hawley at 715-446-2119. Thank you!

Registration for 2019 VBS-Redeemer Lutheran Church

Child’s name:

Age:

Parent’s name(s):

Address:

Phone:

Alt. contact info:

Any concerns, allergies, etc.




August Birthdays

Jesse Hanke 8-2
Lacey Czerwonka 8-2
Alexandria Lee Dombeck 8-3
Lorna Alberg 8-4
Jami Pecha 8-4
Kim Gilbertson 8-8
Ida Brekke 8-9
Sharla Philipp 8-17
Brad Zeinert 8-18
Taylor Nier 8-19
Brandon Froom 8-20
Joy Hartleben 8-20
Kyli Hartleben 8-22
Owen Hanke 8-27
lan Zeinert 8-28
Lois Anderson 8-30
Tom Kersten 8-31

Anniversaries

Blake & Lacey Czerwonka 8-3
Robert & Leslie Hill 8-5
Adam & Kaylin Karcz 8-12
Eric & Christine Nier 8-15
Randy & Jackie Berndt 8-15
Karl & Lois Anderson 8-19
David & Nancy Luber 8-19
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